McGILL UNIVERSITY FACULTY OF MUSIC DEAN - DR. H. C. PERRIN 323 W. SHERBROOKE STREET MONTREAL. 30th June. 1921. Sir Arthur Currie. My dear Principal. For your information and guidance in the matter I am enclosing a letter which I have just written to Mr. Clapperton. I regret to say I cannot take the matter up with Mr. Glassco as he is in the Royal Victoria Hospital just at present, and unable to attend to business. I also leave with my family for Murray Bay to-morrow, but, ofcourse, can be reached by telephone or telegram from here. Mr. Clapperton in his letter said that he would like his appointment to be for three years rather than one, but he does not saythat he will not accept the appointment if it is only for one year. I think myself it might be advisable to pay his passage out if we cannot concede him the three years' appointment. Trusting you have had a good passage and that I am not encroaching too much on your time in England, Believe me. Yours very truly, 4 6. Penin Dean.